On Friday the 21 of May we went to visit Drum Castle.  It took a long time to get there but it was worth it.  Mrs Veitch said, “Who can find a red tractor?” I don’t know who found it.  A person called Ann showed us around and it was very big.  We weren’t allowed in the dungeons because there were bats.  There was a four poster bed and there was even an adventure playground.  It was fun.  In the tower there was a skull!!  But it was fake.  We got to see the library.  Ann told us a story about 5 boys who raced around the book shelves and swung around the curtain rails.  The tower was so high there were steep stairs so we went down backwards.  We saw the key of the castle and it was quite big.  There was a chamber pot.  Then we got on the bus and we also saw Rob Roy.
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